Memorandum



DATE May 31, 2024

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

SUBJECT

Flood Risk Management Project - Charlie Pump Station Groundbreaking Event Postponed

The Charlie Pump Station groundbreaking ceremony scheduled for Monday, June 3, 2024 has been postponed due to recent storms and forecasted inclement weather. Site conditions are not suitable for the ceremony; therefore, the event will be rescheduled, and details of the rescheduled event will be provided on a later date.

The postponement of the groundbreaking ceremony will not delay the construction of the Charlier Pump Station. USACE and Dallas Water Utilities (DWU) will continue with their efforts of delivering flood risk management projects in the Dallas Floodway System, including the Charlie Pump Station that is estimated to be in service by December 2025.

If you have any questions, please contact me or Sarah Standifer, Director of Dallas Water Utilities at sarah.standifer@dallas.gov.

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, P.E. Assistant City Manager

Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, City Manager (I)
Tammy Palomino, City Attorney
Mark Swann, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager Donzell Gipson, Assistant City Manager (I) Robin Bentley, Assistant City Manager (I) Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager Directors and Assistant Directors